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Minutes of the meeting of the 


Elbert County Library District


Board of Trustees 
Wednesday, July 23, 2014
The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 W Beverly Street, Elizabeth, CO 80107. 
Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, and Suzanne O’Neill 
Board Members Absent: Jill Duvall (excused)
Staff Members Present: Kari May, Jan Gabehart, and Wendy Walp
Guests: None
President Susan St Vincent called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.
Corrections made to the agenda: Add: XI(a)i:  XI Trustee Items a) Discussion Items i) Rebranding
Change Next Regular Board Meetings: Wednesday, August 27, 2014 From Elbert School & Public Library to the Elizabeth Library.

Minutes:   The minutes of the regular June 25, 2014 Board meeting will be presented for approval at the August board meeting.
Public Input: none
Treasurer’s Report:  Ms. Suchan moved and Ms. O’Neill seconded to approve check register #14015 - 14037 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
Director’s Report: Attended a rebranding webinar.  End of Summer Reading Program – bubble party lots of fun while learning the scientific reasons that bubble are made.  August 16th Ribbon Cutting for the Elbert School 1pm & Elbert School Library at 1:30pm.  The Elizabeth Area Chamber of Commerce will be providing the ribbons and scissors for the cutting ceremony.
Branch Managers Report: Elizabeth Library – the Douglas County Library will not be proceeding with the grant.  The Celtic Festival was a very good event, but the Library should become more involved in the planning on the time that our event will take place, more of a ground floor participation in this process.  The Summer Reading program “drop in” participation shows that this flexibility is appreciated by the patrons.  The MakerSpace program is where the Library can be a “make & do” location.  The knitting / crochet club that meets on Mondays is a good example.  Another example is the teens making videos at the library.   The Library will be holding “story times” at the Elizabeth Music & Art Festival that will be held on Main Street on August 23, 2014.

Foundation Report: Ms. O’Neill moved and Mr. Vermillion seconded to accept the recommendation to add Beth Shelly and Patty Sward to the Foundation Board. Motion passed. 
Trustee Items
Discussion
Rebranding Process
Kari will write up an explanation about why the District is looking into changing name, not identifying with the County government,  and working on a new image.  There will be a contest for new names for the District.  With a name change what items need to be changed with the government or do we go with a “doing business as” process?  Another item is informing the community about how libraries are funded.
Decision Items
Photo Release Policy

Ms. Suchan moved and Ms. O’Neill seconded to approve the Photo Release Policy with the “Person” instead of “personal”.  All in favor.  Motion Passed.
CORA Policy

Ms. Suchan moved and Mr. Vermillion seconded to approve the CORA Policy with the charge of $20 being changed to $30 and Custodian being changed to Library Director.  All in favor. Motion Passed.
Auditor’s Report – 

Ms. O’Neill moved and Ms. Suchan seconded to approve the Auditor’s Report upon clarification on page 9 long term section.  All in favor.  Motion Passed.

Executive Session
Ms. O’Neill made a motion to convene executive session at 7:22 pm.  Pursuant to section 24-6-402(4) of the Colorado Revised Statutes, I move that this regular public meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District adjourn and that, upon an affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the members present for this motion, the Board reconvene in executive session for the sole purpose of discussing the appraisal of the Elizabeth Library property at 651 W Beverly Street as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a). Ms. Suchan seconded and the motion carried. 

An executive session meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District convened at          pm on July 23, 2014 for the purpose of discussing the appraisal of the Elizabeth Library property at 651 W Beverly Street as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Attending were Susan St. Vincent, Trustee; Karen Suchan, Trustee; Suzanne O'Neill, Trustee; Ron Vermillion, Trustee; Kari May, Director; Jan Gabehart, Elizabeth Branch Manager.  During the executive session the board discussed the appraisal of the property at 651 W Beverly Street. The Board did not adopt any policy, position, resolution, rule, regulation or take any formal action.       made a motion to end executive session,           seconded and the motion carried.  The executive session meeting was adjourned at        pm, and we have reconvened in regular session. 
There being no further business,            moved and                  seconded to adjourn the meeting at               . Motion Passed. 
The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 27 at the Elizabeth Library at 6:00pm.

Minutes prepared by 
Wendy Walp

